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  To 

Do 

Happy Holidays from your 

Jaguar Club and the  

Litter Box staff. 

If you  
haven’t  
renewed your  
membership 
you could end 
up on my 
naughty list. 
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The CJC holiday party in Greenville, SC was made memorable by the snow 
storm that began on Friday and persisted through Saturday.  The snow did 
lend a certain charm to the weekend festivities that wasn’t fully 
appreciated until Sunday.  
 
On Friday evening, Mike and Rosemary Smale hosted a holiday open 
house for those brave souls who braved the snow, slush and sleet.  On 
Saturday, Mark and Jaime Lovello, hosted a tour of Jaguar South, their 
restoration business.  We all enjoyed hot drinks and holiday treats while 
Mark talked about the cars in various stages of restoration.  We thank the 
Smales and the Lovellos for their hospitality. Then we gathered for lunch 
and brews at Swamp Rabbit Brewery and Tap Room in historic Travelers 
Rest. Later that evening we wrapped up the festivities over good food at 
Hall’s Chop House in downtown Greenville. 
 
It pleases me to no end to see the increasing impact that social media has 
had on the growing number of CJC members in 2017.  The editor of the 
Jaguar Journal, Peter Crespin, recently said to me that he noticed the 
Carolina Jaguar Club is one of the largest and most active clubs in JCNA.  
He obviously has been on our new and improved website – thanks to the 
extremely talented Richard Lloyd-Roberts. 
 
As this year draws to a close, I want to thank all the members who have 
contributed to the success of the Carolina Jaguar Club in 2017.  I have 
been blessed with an executive committee that is very committed to this 
club’s success and growth.  Thank you all for sharing your talents and your 
time.  It is appreciated beyond measure. I hope to see many of you at our 
new member’s luncheon in February. 
 
I wish you and your families all the joy of a holiday and all the health and 
happiness a new year can offer. 
 

Diane 

 

CAT TALES 
 

BY 
DIANE DUFOUR 

 
CJC PRESIDENT 

  

 

 Carolina Jaguar 
 Club 

 
 JCNA S.E. Region - Club #21 

  2017 Officers  
and Committee Chairs 

 
President         Diane DuFour 
                         Residence 704-408-5788 
     E-mail                      ddufour@carolina.rr.com 
 

VP-Events       Ron Kuligowski     
                                 Residence 919-967-0391 
     E-mail                       kuligows9@aol.com 
 
                

Secretary         Mimi Morton 
                               Residence 336-294-3436  
     E-mail                    mimimorton13@gmail.com  
 

Treasurer         Michael Smale 
                                      Residence 864-987-9544  
   E-mail                            mikesmale@me.com  
               
Membership  Kevin and Nancy    
Co-Chairs              Willis                  
                                     Residence 336-765-1170  
 E-mail         carolinajagmembership@gmail.com 

    
Concours        David &Rhonda   
Co-Chairs               Ballard 
                         Residence 704-847-4822 
    E-mail            carolinajagman@carolina.rr.com 

 
Newsletter       Jerry  Cohen 
Editor               Residence 803-283-0789 

    E-mail                         cjceditor@aol.com 
 

Web Master     Richard  
                         Lloyd-Roberts  
                                     Phone 704-754-8800 
    E-mail                       rlloydroberts@gmail.com 
 
Chief Judge     Ed Howey 
                         Residence  803-548-1989  
     E-mail                      ehowey@comporium.net 

 
Editorial Contributions 

Letters to the editor, technical advice and inquir-
ies, articles and photographs are welcome. Sub-
missions should be received by the 12th of each 
month for the next issue and may be edited for 
style and/or space. Opinions expressed are not 
necessarily those of CJC, Inc. All submissions 
are considered property of CJC, Inc., and may be 
reproduced by JCNA affiliates with proper credit. 

 
Advertising  Rates 

Non-commercial classified are free to members, 
$15.00 per issue for non-members. For commer-
cial rates and policy, contact the editor at: 
803-283-0789, or e-mail request to:     
                    cjceditor@aol.com. 
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Christmas in Greenville, South Carolina 
The Ladies of CJC 
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Christmas in Greenville, South Carolina 
The Gentlemen of CJC 
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Membership  
Renewal Time 

It's that time of year, Carolina Jaguar Club membership 
renewal!! This is a gentle reminder about renewing for 
the club! Please remember you need to renew your 
membership by December 31st,  the new year for the 
club begins January 1.   

 

If you are not planning to renew, please let us know that 
as well so we can remove you from our lists. We hope 
there are none of you!!! 

 

As you know, membership runs from January to Decem-
ber each year so you must renew to keep your benefits. 
Renewal will remain the same this year at $50.00.  We 
hope you have enjoyed the many benefits of Club mem-
bership during 2017 including: 

  

 The JCNA magazine, Jaguar Journal 

  The CJC newsletter ,The Litter Box 

  Monthly Club events, including car shows, social                 

         events, road trips and more 

  Discounts on select new Jaguar automobiles 

  Access to the CJC Website, CJC Facebook Page and   

        the JCNA Website 

  

You can use the membership form on the next page or 
you may now renew online through the Club website: 

 

www. carolinajaguarclub.com 

 

Click on the Application Form .Complete the membership 
renewal form and make your payment for $50.00. Pay-
ment may be made via credit card, or you can mail in 
your check, as in the past. If mailing a check,make it pay-
able to Carolina Jaguar Club, Inc., and send it to 

  

Kevin and Nancy Willis 

1120 Claverton Ct 

Winston-Salem, NC 27104 

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to con-
tact us. 

  

Best regards, 

  

Kevin and Nancy Willis 

Carolina Jaguar Club (CJC)  

Membership co-Chairs 

336-765-1170 

carolinajagmembership@gmail.com 
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The First Flakes Have Fallen: 
It’s Time for Winter Storage 

Preparation 
 
        An archive article on Harerty.com  by Tara Hurlin  
 
For many, the first snow of the winter has already fallen, 
and winterizing the beloved collector vehicle has sudden-
ly become top on the priority list. If the car is simply 
parked in the garage for an extended period of time 
without preparation, you may return to a dead battery or 
— even worse — a damaged engine, flattened tires, or 
electrical or interior damage from rodents. The following 
steps will prevent any springtime heartbreak: 
 

Wash and Wax – It may 
seem fruitless to wash the 
car when it is about to be 
put away for months, but it 
is an easy step that should-
n't be overlooked. Water 
stains or bird droppings left 
on the car can permanent-
ly damage the paint. Make 
sure to clean the wheels 

and undersides of the fenders to get rid of mud, grease 
and tar. For added protection, give the car a coat of wax 
and treat any interior leather with a good conditioner. 
 
Car Covers=Even though your classic is stored in the gar-
age in semi-stable temperatures and protected from the 
elements, a weatherproof car cover will keep any spills or 
dust off of the paint. It can also protect from scratches 
while moving objects around the parked car. 

 
Oil Change – If you will be 
storing the vehicle for longer 
than 30 days, consider 
getting the oil changed. Used 
engine oil has contaminants 
that could damage the en-
gine or lead to sludge 
buildup. 
 

 
Fuel Tank – Before long-term storage of over 30-days, 
remember to fill the gas tank to prevent moisture from 
accumulating inside the fuel tank and to keep the seals 

from drying out. You should also purchase a fuel stabi-
lizer to prevent ethanol buildup and protect the engine 
from gum, varnish and rust. The fuel stabilizer will pre-
vent the gas from deteriorating for up to 12 months. 
 

Battery Care – An un-
attended battery will 
eventually lose its 
charge, resulting in hav-
ing to purchase a new 
battery in the spring. 
The easiest, low-tech 
solution is to disconnect 
the battery cables — 

the negative (ground) first, then the positive. You'll likely 
lose any stereo presets, time and other settings. If you 
want to keep those settings and ensure that your battery 
starts the moment you return, purchase a battery ten-
der, also known as a trickle charger. This device hooks up 
to your car battery on one end, then plugs into a wall 
outlet on the other and delivers just enough electrical 
power to prevent the battery from dying. 
 
Parking Brake Tips – For general use it is a good idea to 
use the parking brake, but don't do it when you leave a 
car in storage long term; if the brake pads make contact 
with the rotors for an extended period of time, they 
could fuse together. Instead of risking your emergency 
brake, purchase a tire stopper or two — also called a 
chock — to prevent the car from moving. 
 

Tire Care – If a vehicle is left sta-
tionary for too long, the tires 
could develop flat spots from 
weight of the vehicle pressing 
down on the tires' treads. This 
occurs at a faster rate in colder 
temperatures, especially with high
-performance or low-profile tires 
and in severe cases, a flat spot 

becomes a permanent part of the tire causing a need for 
replacement. If your car will be in storage for more than 
30 days, consider taking the wheels off and placing the 
car on jack stands at all four corners. This step requires 
more work than simply inflating the tires to the recom-
mended pressure, but it can save you the disappoint-
ment that a set of destroyed tires would cause. 
 

(Continued on page 11) 
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Repel Rodents – A solid garage will 
keep your car dry and relatively 
warm, conditions that can also 
attract unwanted rodents during the 
cold winter months. There are plen-
ty of places in your car for critters to 
hide and even more things for them 

to destroy. Prevent them from entering your car by cov-
ering any gaps where a mouse could enter, such as the 
exhaust pipe or an air intake; steel wool works well for 
this. Next, spread mothballs or cotton swabs dipped in 
peppermint oil along the perimeter of the vehicle as a 
rodent repellent. Instead of stinky mothballs, a product 
called Fresh Cab has been a part of my personal success 
in keeping the rodents away. For a more proactive ap-
proach in conjunction to the prior suggestions, lay down 
a few mousetraps, but make sure someone can check the 
garage regularly for casualties or you will have to deal 
with a smell much worse than mothballs. 
 
Maintaining Insurance - You might be tempted to cancel 
your auto insurance when your vehicle is in storage in 
order to save money. If you remove coverage complete-
ly, it would be a major loss if a fire started, the weight of 
snow causes your roof to collapse, or if a theft occurred. 

Even if just collision coverage is temporarily removed, 
the car would not be covered when another moving ob-
ject (for example: a tractor or motorcycle) rolled into it, 
or if the car were to fall of its jack stands. If you have 
classic car insurance, namely with Hagerty, the policy 
covers a full year and takes winter storage into account 
in your annual premium, so you don’t have to worry 
about your car over the winter months. 

(Continued from page 10) 
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Event Calendar 
Official CJC Meetings in Bold 

Sanctioned Concours Underlined 

2018 
January                  No  event to be held 
 
February  17          Annual new members welcome and orientation meeting, held at the Starmount Country Club,  
                                 1 Sam Snead Drive, Greensboro, NC 
 
March       TBD       Judges Training  (Possible Galway Hooker Pub) 
 
April 20-22             The Gathering British car show at Shelton Vineyards, Dobson, NC    
 
May  4-5th              20th Annual BMCCF Car Show “Brits at the Battleship”  at Battleship Park,  
                                  1 Battleship Road, Wilmington, NC, hosted by  British Motor Club of the Cape Fear  
 
June           TBD 
 
July  12-14               Carolina Jaguar annual sanctioned Concours event at the Switzerland Inn,           
                                  Little Switzerland, NC.   “Head for the  mountains” 
 
August       TBD 
 
September              Annual CJC Road Trip 
 
October   19-20      EURO Auto festival, Greenville, SC 
 
November               Annual CJC Officer Elections 
 
December                Annual Holiday party 
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Classified 
1994 Jaguar XJS 4.0 Convertible 
$13,990 Color:  Black with Black  Interior:  Black 
Top:  Black Mileage:  68,550. Connelly leather: 
soft and smooth/no cracks or tears, Tires are like 
new. Soft top replaced about 3 years ago. Trunk 
compartment with the spare is excellent. A/C was 
recently serviced.  
Wood grain dash and console are in perfect con-
dition. Keyless remote plus valet key. 
It runs GREAT!!! 
Mark Lovello,  Jaguar South   
3404-C Rutherford Rd Ext Taylors , SC , 29687 Fax: 
864-244-5247 Phone: 864-244-1555 Email: 
mark@jaguarsouth.com   http://
www.jaguarsouth.com 
 
 
 

Rare Celebration Edition 1996 XJS.  
The last and the best of the XJS line. Mint 
condition in-line 6 convertible for sale with 
69,700 miles.  Car has been meticulously 
maintained, always garaged and always ser-
viced by a certified Jaguar dealer.  It is gor-
geous and in perfect working order with good 
tires!  Highest reasonable offer.   Located in 
Charlotte, NC 
Call M. Harbison   @ 704-905-3967 
 
Brand new full harness for Jaguar XK150DHC (dual bulb tail lamp model) 
During the restoration of my late 1958/early 1959 XK150DHC, we ordered the wrong harness in error. The error 
was only discovered during fitting. It turns out that my vehicle was a few numbers short of the one for which the 
harness is designed. The harness for sale is for a mid-to-late 1959 model with DUAL BULBS in the tail lamps (Oct. 
1959 onwards, #838458 onwards). Because we had opened the package the supplier would not take it back, so 
we had to buy a new one. The wrong one was carefully removed and is packed carefully in a box ready for ship-
ping. 
Detailed photos of each component available upon request. 
$450 OBO plus $35 shipping. 
Lawrence Baxter, Durham, NC 
(919) 413-4908 
 
Boot for 1958 XK150DHC 
Tan boot (soft top rear cover) in excellent condition. Top reverted to origi-
nal black for restoration so this boot is redundant for me. Numerous de-
tailed photos available on request. 
$250 OBO plus $35 shipping 
Lawrence Baxter, Durham, NC 
(919) 413-4908 
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http://www.jcna.com/php/clubdisplay.php?club=se21 

Newsletter Editor 
3010 Sherman Drive 
Lancaster, SC 29720 

  
 
 


